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Dear Parents/Carers 

A huge thank you to all members of our school community. We have all pulled together once again to ensure our chil-

dren have enjoyed another successful term. We are also extremely fortunate to have a hugely caring and resilient staff 

team at Alfred Sutton who have gone above and beyond again this term to support the children and put their well-

being at the centre of all we do.  

Outbreak Management Plan Spring 2022   

We will be sending out our Outbreak Management plan later this week. The plan will set out the steps we will take 

should we experience a sharp rise in cases on our return to school following the Christmas Holiday period. Unfortu-

nately, we have to acknowledge that there is likely to be significant disruption should cases of the new variant contin-

ue to rise during the next few weeks.         

 Charity Donations: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of the staff, children and governing body at Alfred Sutton, may I wish all of our community a happy and 

peaceful holiday period; we look forward to welcoming the children back on Tuesday 4 January 2022. 

 

 

 

  

 

                   

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Robert Howell 

Headteacher 
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A huge thank you to our local charity groups who 

have once again donated a range of gifts for our 

families to enjoy at Christmas. Particular thanks go 

to Reading Salvation Army, Reading Family Aid, 

Readifood and The Cowshed. More than ever their 

support is hugely appreciated. Thank you also to 

Mrs Mills for continuing to work so effectively with 

our generous charity groups. 
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Nursery News -  

The Nursery children are now well settled at school and are enjoying learning 

about the seasons of Autumn and Winter. Our topic Into the Woods saw us 

learning all about forests and woodland animals with stories such as The Gruffa-

lo, Goldilocks and the Three Bears and One Snowy Night. We had great fun bak-

ing our own Gingerbread Men and spiky salt dough hedgehogs and using sticks 

to make our own Stickman puppets. We also started going on our Outdoor Wel-

ly Walks every Thursday which are proving to be great fun and very educational. 

Every time we visit the woods on the field we find something different like 

mushrooms, dandelion clocks, catkins and daisies. We have noticed how the 

trees have lost most of their leaves now as they get ready for winter. We are 

also busy tuning into sounds outside and in, listening to the sounds of the wind 

and birds outside and learning our sound of the week inside. Getting ready for 

the Christmas festival has been very exciting… we’ve helped decorate our 

classroom and home corners with baubles and snowflakes and the reindeer vis-

it was another highlight. Our last week before the holidays will be full of festive 

fun crafts, our Winter Singing Celebration (which you can view via Tapestry 

from Tuesday 14 Dec) and our class Christmas parties. 

 

Reception News 

 
What a wonderful and busy term we have had! The Reception children 

have continued to work hard and have enjoyed a number of different ac-

tivities. Our theme for this term has been ‘Terrific Tales’ and we have 

worked with the book Zog by Julia Donaldson and the traditional tale, Lit-

tle Red Riding Hood. The children have been using their phonics skills to 

write simple sentences and became actors when performing the stories. 

In maths, the children have continued to explore numbers, including the 

composition of numbers to 5. They have used shapes to design their own 

castles and described the position of the class teddy. We also had an ex-

cellent time on our welly walk! The children had so much fun exploring 

the field noticing all the autumnal changes. Fortunately, it stayed dry for 

us.  

The reception staff would like to wish you all a happy winter break � :-)  
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Year 1 News 

Year One have had a fabulous term. We have learnt all about rural life. The highlight of this topic was our trip 
to the Museum of English Rural Life. We were so proud of the way the children walked to the museum and 
how they behaved while they were there. They did a fantastic job of representing the school. While we were 
at the museum, we saw some chickens in the garden, handled rare farming artifacts and saw reconditoned 
tractors. 

Thank you to the year one children and their families for all the hard work this term. We wish everyone a won-
derful, restful break and look forward to our new exciting topic of 'transport' in the new year. 

Thank you and warm wishes, 

The Year One Team 

Year 2 News 

This has been another very busy half term in Year 
Two. We started with our journey through flight and 
space exploration, during which we made our wind-
ing mechanisms. We loved getting hands on with 
different materials!  

Then we moved onto our geography topic: coasts 
and villages. This gave us an opportunity to explore 
what makes Reading a town and how the use of 
land has changed over time. Art has been focussed 
on use of colour and mixing. Attached are some of 
our Hockney-inspired pieces. 

In the run up to Christmas, we have lots of exciting 
visitors to welcome: reindeers, reptiles and maybe 
even Santa himself! We are looking forward to per-
forming our winter celebration (virtually) and can-
not wait to share this with our parents and carers.  

We would like to wish a very Merry Christmas, to 
those celebrating, and a Happy New Year!  

Enjoy a restful break!  

The Year Two Team 
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Year 3  News 

Year 3 have had a fantastic start to the Au-

tumn term 2 and have been learning differ-

ent topics. 

Children have enjoyed learning about 

rocks in Science and how the earth was 

formed.  They particularly focused on the 

layers of the earth. Here are some models 

the children made using tissue paper. 

During Art , Year 3 have been 

looking at some paintings of 

Claude Monet.  The children then 

used their knowledge of mixing 

prime colours to make the differ-

ent shades. Fantastic work Year 3! 

Also this term children 

have been learning 

about Ancient Egypt. 

They researched about 

the different gods and 

their characteristics. 

Additionally, Year 3 

also found out about 

the mummification 

process, which they 

found fascinating! 

Great work!! 

Year 4 News  

 

 
The children in Year 4 have enjoyed learning all about the Romans in Britain. In fact. They immersed themselves 

in Roman life on our enjoyable and educational visit to Ufton Court. The children learned about how the Roman 

army became one of the most formidable forces of the time. They donned shields to practise battle and de-

fence formations which included the shield wall, the wedge, the tortoise and the orb when the pupils had to 

protect their teachers from attack. They also learned about games and pastimes the Romans engaged in and 

then had the opportunity to play them themselves. The children also became amateur archaeologists. Working 

in groups, they were given Roman artefacts and tried to guess what they were used for. 

Here are some pictures of the day. 

In science, the children have been learning all about the human digestive system. They particularly enjoyed the 

experiment where we replicated the digestive system using bananas, crackers, water, lemon juice, plastic bags 

and tights! Ask your children for details. It was, fun, yucky and informative! 
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Year 5 News 

A very warm (in spirit if not temperature) greeting to all Year 5 parents and carers.  

As the holidays draw near, the time has come to reflect on a wonderful term for Year 5. Despite the ever-changing 
circumstances under which we are having to live, the children of Eagle, Falcon and Buzzard have continued to 
model all the Sutton Six Values on a daily basis. For example, they treat their peers and the wider school commu-
nity with respect, show resilience in their learning and aspire to achieve great things both this year and beyond. 
As parents I think you would be extremely pleased to hear that the feedback I receive from other teaching staff 
who work with your children is overwhelmingly positive and lavish in its praise. So, let’s begin with a huge well 
done to each and every child in Year 5.  

 

This term we have continued to try and give the children as wide an educational experience as possible. In music, 
Year 5 have been writing their own school anthems, in art we have explored how to add texture to our paintings 
and in DT we have completed our woodwork topic and are now in the midst of producing mechanical toys using 
cams of various shapes and sizes.  

 

History, in particular, captured the imagination of the children and they seemed to take a great deal from the In-
dus Valley topic. We linked this to some creative writing and there were some highly imaginative retellings of how 
Charles Masson discovered the lost city of Harappa. As a side note, last week we were able to participate in a live 
zoom with the award-winning children’s author, Kate Poels, who, I have no doubt, would have been extremely 
impressed if she had had the chance to read some of our fantastic work.  

 

Of course, there was plenty more learning done. Maths and computing, PE and nutritional learning, RE and RHE 
filled our days and the children gave their all to every subject and lesson. I think the whole Year 5 team have thor-
oughly enjoyed seeing the individual character of each child shine out, with each choosing their own particular 
favourite subject. We can only be happy that the whole year group has each found something they enjoy and 
want to excel at. Long may it continue.  

 

Have a great holiday and myself and the team look forward to seeing you in January. 

Mr Watson 
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Year 6  News 

In the words of Year 6… 
 
As we near the finish line of this half term, we already feel 
that, as a year group, we have made smashing progress. 
Every lesson shows our enthusiastic attitude to learning 
that holds up our school motto: ‘Happy Together, Achiev-
ing Together’. Throughout our curriculum, we always 
achieve to the best of our abilities.   
 

This term, I enjoyed going to the library. I love reading the book ‘Amulet’ 

which I found there. We have been reading ‘The Boy in the Striped Pyja-

mas’ – it has been interesting to learn about Bruno’s dad who is a World 

War 2 soldier.  

In maths so far, we have studied many topics: from fractions to multipli-

cation, everything we have covered in this subject is now secure. I felt 

extreme confidence throughout the measurement lessons: it was proba-

bly one of the most enjoyable subjects I’ve learnt so far. 

In science, we have been studying various areas; we tested how quickly 

mould grows on bread in different conditions. 

In DT, we concentrated on producing a functioning marble run. Howev-

er, it would not prove to be easy… We accomplished this by firstly learn-

ing three different techniques of joining materials together in a bend. 

Eventually, once we’d mastered all three, we constructed many marvel-

lous marble runs! It was phenomenal. I find that I can express my creativ-

ity with the marble run. 

History has been a particularly enjoyable subject this term. World War 

Two was our focus and we’ve all learnt a wide range of interesting facts. 

I especially enjoyed learning about rationing in Britain, and I am very 

proud of what I have accomplished in the writing focused on it. 

We visited Wycliffe Baptist Church to study Mary’s significance in the 

Bible and in the nativity. I learnt so much at Wycliffe church. 

In computing, we’ve been working on ‘choose your own story’ pro-

jects on Scratch 3.0. With projects ranging from people deciding what 

to with their day, to animals choosing what to eat, there is no doubt 

that Year 6 has made astronomical amounts of progress on all aspects 

of computing. 

In PE, we have been learning a variety of sports, such as: dodgeball, 

handball, hockey and basketball. Each sport gives us a great opportunity 

to be active whilst having fun. It’s one of our favourite things to do at 

school. 

Overall, this term, Year 6 have been very productive in every subject. 

Whether that is a creative topic or an academic subject, a great deal of 

progress has been made. I have enjoyed every moment of every subject 

this term, and I am sure my peers feel very much the same way.  
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